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DG Bill Woulfin (D-6900) gave the annual meeting 
of the Rotary Heritage and History International 
Fellowship of Rotarians his plans for ceremonies 
opening Smithsonian’s Whatever Happened to Polio? 
exhibit in Warm Springs Georgia.   
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(left to right) Dave Groner and Jack Mayo greeted 
Rotarians at the fellowship’s 2007 annual meeting 
in Salt Lake City. 

Annual Fellowship Meeting 
in Salt Lake City  

      2005-2007 Fellowship Chairman Dave 
Groner convened the annual meeting at 5 pm 
Saturday June 14 in Salt Palace Convention 
Center room 251C. In addition to preservation 
opportunities in Wallingford Vermont, this 
fellowship’s preservation activities at Comely 
Bank, the home of Paul &Jean Harris, remain 
on track. [see box on page 2] 
       Fellowship secretary Polly Smith brought 
the Rotary Heritage and History Hall of Fame 
album to Salt Lake City. It was displayed in 
our booth in the House of Friendship through-
out the convention. The scrapbook will be 
displayed again during the 2008 Rotary Inter-

      Fellowship Treasurer Stuart Smith distrib-
uted his annual financial report, and a copy 
was subsequently filed with the RI Secre-
tariat. With the pre-convention newsletter 
printing and postage and expenses associated 
with the fellowship’s convention booth not 
yet reported, Stuart listed annual income of 
$2,225.00 and annual expenses of $1,581.97 
Fellowship dues are US$20/year or 3 years 
for US$50. 
       D-6900’s current and incoming gover-
nors Steve Stanfield (2006-2007) and Bill 
Woulfin (2007-2008) told fellowship mem-
bers about Opening Day ceremonies at the 
Roosevelt Institute in Warm Springs, Geor-
gia, for the Smithsonian’s Whatever Hap-
pened to Polio? exhibit. (photo, page 4)  

national Convention in Los Angeles. Fellow-
ship members should help their club president 
use this recognition to honor those who have 
been Rotarians for 50 years or more. Contact 
the newsletter editor for a Hall of Fame flier 
designed for use as a District Assembly hand-
out;  or request a sample district newsletter 
item about our Hall of Fame. [see page 2] 

Dr. Peter Salk with Ann Lee Hussey, chair of 
Polio Survivors & Associates, a Rotarian Action 
Group affiliated with RHHIF. 

George Methe, a past Assistant Governor 
and past Executive Aide to the Governor 
of District 5260, will chair our House of 
Friendship booth during the Los Angeles 
Rotary International Convention. (photo: 
2005 International Assembly in Anaheim) 

Answer the casting call to play a  

starring role in Los Angeles 
Fred Otto has reserved a booth in LA and 
George Methe will be our booth manager. 
As soon as you register for the convention 
email georgerotary5260@aol.com so  you 
can share the convention experience from 
the best seat in the house — in our booth! 
Customarily our annual fellowship meet-
ing is held during Rotary’s International 
Convention. Email your agenda items to: 
ottolaw@sbcglobal.net 


